
We start our month with the themes: 

My Friends and My School to help 

children learn classroom rules and 

procedures while building friendships, with 

Birch Room spending more dedicated time to this 

subject.  The dramatic play areas in each class-

room have been set up as a school 

room to support this topic.  Maple will 

then move on to exploring Birds and 

friends, and caring/sharing. Birch will 

spend the final week exploring the 

topic of “school.” 

(Our curriculum goals each month are selected 

from the Preschool Guidelines issued by the Mas-

sachusetts Department of Education. We have 

also added Social-Emotional Literacy and Ap-

proaches-to-Play-and-Learning goals for each 

classroom.) 

 Observe and use appropriate ways of inter-

acting in a group (Language Arts) 

 Discuss and identify the order of daily rou-

tines (History and Social Science) 

 Discuss examples of rules, fairness, personal 

responsibilities, and authority (History and Social 

Science) 

 Discuss classroom responsibilities in daily 

activities (History and Social Science) 

 Talk about ways to solve or prevent prob-

lems and discuss situations that illustrate that 

actions have consequences (Health Education – 

Social and Emotional Health) 

 Talk about how people can be helpful/hurtful 

to one another (Health Education – Social and 

Emotional Health) 

We will discuss these concepts through stories, 

role playing, and child-generated story endings.  

The Second Step Violence 

Prevention Program will 

also be used.  In addition 

we will discuss, practice, 

and reinforce turn-taking, 

putting toys away, and other 

responsibilities. We encourage families to 

practice these skills at home as well. 

Another major emphasis this month is learn-

ing to describe and sort by attributes, such as 

color and shape.  Objectives in Language 

Arts, Math, and Physical Science pertain to 

this goal.  Other objectives this month in-

clude: 

 Explore, describe, and compare proper-

ties of liquids and solids found in the chil-

dren’s daily environment (Science and Tech-

nology – The Physical Sciences) 

 Observe or listen to important American 

symbols including the American Flag and the 

words of the Pledge of Allegiance (History 

and Social Science) [NB: This objective will 

be introduced in Maple in September—and 

other months throughout the year—and later 

in the year in Birch.] 

 Strengthen hand grasp and flexibility 

(Health Education – Physical 

Development) 

 Use dramatic play, costumes, 

and props to pretend to be some-

one else (The Arts – Theater Arts) 

 Observe the safe and appro-

priate use and care of art 

materials (The Arts – Visual Arts) 

Please look carefully at our weekly lesson 

plans (posted outside each classroom) to see 

what activities we have presented to 

promote these important objectives. 

SEPTEMBER CURRICULUM 

Upcoming Dates to  

Remember: 

 Friday, Sept. 16th —

POW/MIA Day 

  Picture Day, Tuesday, 

Sept. 20th 9 AM  

 Parents’ Night, Tuesday, 
Sept. 20th 6:30—7:30 

PM.     PARENTS ONLY 

 Monday, Oct. 10th—
closed for Federal holi-

day. 
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The coupon books have discounts to local (and chain) restau-

rants, stores, etc.  For the cost of $25.00, families will receive 

more than $5,000 in coupon value!! These make great presents 

for the holidays! Ask to see a sample.   And ALL YEAR 

ROUND you can support our efforts by going on-line to 

www.GASchoolStore.com —ACCOUNT # 2609956—to buy a 

wide variety of gifts! See samples and learn more about our 

fundraising plan at Parent’s Night!                                       

  Thank you for supporting CF! 

Great American—Fundraiser 
We will soon be doing our first fundraiser of the year!  This 

first one includes a magazine drive (running September 14-

28th and coupon booklets (running Sept.-Dec.).   The magazine 

drive is a great way to renew your current magazines, start a 

new subscription, get gifts for that hard-to-buy-for person on 

your list—and earn money for the school at the same time!  

On some days children may not want to eat when they first get 

up. On other days children may not have time to eat before rush-

ing out the door to school. If this is the case in your household, 

we encourage you to bring a healthy breakfast to school so that 

your child can eat when s/he is ready.  Please follow morning 

snack guidelines when packing breakfasts. Donuts, poptarts and 

other foods high in sugar and low in nutrition should not be in-

cluded. Need ideas? 

 Dry cereal and a container of milk with a banana 

 English muffin spread with sunflower butter and a container 

of orange juice 

 Homemade trail mix with granola and 
dried fruit 

 Yogurt with fruit 

 Cheese, whole wheat crackers and apple 
slices 

 A hard-boiled egg and a slice of cantaloupe 

 NOTE: All foods consumed prior to lunch must be “growing 
foods” - fruits and vegetables strongly preferred, yogurt, 
egg, cheese, etc. 
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BREAKFASTðMost Important Meal of the Day  

BIRCH ROOM NOTES: 

The Birch Room has our youngest students.  Our main focus for this 

group is to help them develop the skills that they will need when they 

move on to their pre-kindergarten year in the Maple Room. In particular, 

we emphasize: 

 self-help skills, including toileting, dressing, and eating independ-
ently 

 social skills, such as sharing and taking turns, entering play groups 
successfully, and handling disputes in a prosocial manner 

 emotional self-regulation skills, such as deep breathing 

 memory and attention skills, such as remembering and following 
rules & teacher directions 

 group participation skills, including listening attentively while oth-
ers speak and waiting for one’s turn to speak and participate 

Our youngest students need the most assistance and nurturing, so we 

have a third teacher in this classroom to provide extra attention.  In addi-

tion, each teacher focuses especially on her particular care group. In 

order to ensure that they receive the personal attention that they need and 

deserve, each of the children has been placed into the Care Group of one 

of our three main teachers (Miss Beckie, Miss Erica & Miss Nadine). 

This teacher will also conduct the biannual Parent Conference and pre-

sent the Progress Report (generated through GOLD with input from all 

classroom teachers) twice a year. 

The Birch Room will be starting Show & Tell in January.  A letter to 

families explaining the monthly Show & Tell theme will be in Parent 

Folders a week prior. The Show & Tell schedule will also be posted on 

the bulletin board outside the classroom.  Please send in ONE item that 

the child will talk about at Circle Time. After, it will be displayed in the 

front classroom window (where parents can pick it up at the end of the 

day).  

On your child’s special day, he or she will also be the teacher helper 

during Circle Time and the line leader of the day.  We will be sending 

reminders home so that parents can help their children select some very 

special items to share on their very special days! 

MAPLE ROOM NOTES: 

The Maple Room reinforces the skills learned in Birch, and the main 

emphasis is placed on helping pre-kindergarten children learn the skills 

they will need in kindergarten the next year.   As in Birch, each teacher 

(Miss Kimberly, Miss Christie, and Miss Samantha)  focuses especially 

on one group of children in order to form a special bond with them and 

their families. This teacher will also conduct the biannual Parent Confer-

ence and present the Progress Report (generated through GOLD with 

input from all classroom teachers) twice a year. 

Each member of the Maple team carefully plans games and activities 

that will reinforce previously learned material and introduce new con-

cepts and skills.  Each child is treated as an individual; strategies and 

activities are geared toward each child’s unique skills and interests.   

Maple also has a Show & Tell calendar (starting in October) which will 

be posted on the bulletin board in the lobby. Have your child bring in an 

item in a non-transparent bag so that the other children can guess what is 

inside. This process promotes problem-solving and logical thinking. Let 

us know if the item is for show only or can be shared with others during 

play time.  The Show & Tell calendar has a different theme every month, 

so please check the bulletin board to see the month’s theme. No matter 

what the theme, please only send non-violent toys/items. 

Gaining independence continues to be an area of focus, for example, 

opening their own snack and lunch items, stacking their chair, etc. We 

encourage children to increase their self-help skills, with the goal of 

bathrooming independently.  If your child has not already mastered all 

aspects of using the toilet independently, please reinforce these skills at 

home. Please be assured that we will assist children as requested. Please 

speak privately to staff if you have any questions or concerns.  

Maple teachers are also focusing on supporting children to further de-

velop their problem-solving skills. We use the Second Step program, and 

encourage children to attempt to solve an interpersonal problem before 

coming to a teacher for assistance. Again, our goal is to support children 

from where they are developmentally, helping them attain that next de-

velopmental step. 
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Please be reminded of the following policies.  Following these simple guidelines helps us 

run more smoothly and helps us to serve you better. THANK YOU in advance for being a 

committed partner in caring for our children! 

 Ensure that your child has a healthy morning snack each day. The VERY BEST 

options for our children are fresh or dried fruits and vegetables. Studies show that 

children are not eating enough of these! Also acceptable are yogurt, egg, and cheese. 

Make sure your child knows which snack is for the MORNING. And remember to 

include an icepack in your child’s lunchbox!  Please bring a water bottle daily. If 

your child does not have a water bottle, a cup or extra water bottle will be provided. 

 Please ensure that your child’s bin has a seasonally appropriate change of clothes. 

Sneakers are required for use of the gym. Sneakers (or other closed toed shoes) 

should be here daily for outdoor play. Socks needed outside for open-toed shoes. 

 Please have you child here each day no later than 8:30. Children need time to 

adjust to their environment, and staff need time to meet the children’s individual 

needs before officially starting our day with Circle Time.  If you happen to be late 

one day, please be aware that staff will be engaged with teaching and may not have 

time to talk to parents after 8:45 AM. Support them by having children in on time. 

 If you have something important for staff to know, please make sure that you give a 

written note to the staff. So as to avoid the possibility of miscommunication, 

WRITE IT DOWN and LET US KNOW that you have a note for us. (If you drop-

off very early or pick-up late in the day, you may not see your child’s classroom 

teachers). Any information that needs to be passed along can be shared with any staff 

member, called in to the office (24/7 voice mail), e-mailed, or written down and put 

in the Black Box (administrator mailbox to the right of the office door in lobby). 

 Remember to make at least brief contact with the staff member who is checking 

children in and out each day—do not send your child into a room or outdoors with-

out seeing the teacher. Besides helping us keep an accurate count of children at each 

moment, you will also receive important information in a timely fashion (accident 

reports, requests from the office, etc.).  

 Backpacks will be welcome ONLY until snowpant season.  We do not have the 

room to accommodate both backpacks and snow gear 

 You may not change your days due to holidays, sickness, etc.  If extra care is needed, 

please fill out the green form located in the vestibule and drop it in the Black box. 

All approved extra care days must be paid for on the day of use. Please use the pink 

form to request a vacation (two week’s written notice is REQUIRED). Please use 

the blue form to request a contract modification—a permanent change in days/times. 

 TOY POLICY: Small cuddle toy [small enough to fit in bin—no Pillow Pets] are 

always welcome at school, but other toys from home can cause hurt feelings and 

frustration. For this reason, the following policy has been set:  No toys (other than a 

cuddle toy) may be brought in from home except on specially designated days. Also, 

please remember that toys that may promote violence, including toy weapons and 

action figures are never allowed. Thank you for your support. 

 Please ensure that half-day pick ups are completed by noon. Also, ensure that end 

of the day pick-ups are completed by 6:00 PM. We CLOSE at 6 PM. 

 Regular pick-up people should each have a fob to let themselves into/out of the 

building (let us know if you need a fob form). Please wait until you hear the audible 

“click” and then FIRMLY open the door. If an alternative person needs to pick up 

your child the following must be in place: 1.) they need to be on your authorized 

pick-up list, 2.) you need to inform the office in writing 3.) they must have photo 

identification and 4.) they should ring the doorbell to be let in. 

 PLEASE SEE LETTER “Keeping Our Children Safe” sent at enrollment REGARD-

ING OUR ALLERGY PROCEDURES. 
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?Policy Reminders 

First Day of School 
 

In summertime the butterflies 
dance ôround our dogwood tree. 
Now summerõs done and schoolõs 

begun 
theyõre fluttering in me! 

 
Will my teacher like me? 
Will I  make new  friends? 

Will I learn to write my name 
before the school year ends? 

 
Look! Thereõs my teacher now- 

she winks as I walk in. 
And a boy with a friendly, freckled face 

just flashed me a wide grin. 
 

We learned to write the alphabet- 
and itõs only the first day! 

Hey, I think those butterflies 
are fluttering away! 

 
Iõll see you soon, my sunny friends 

back where you belong- 
dancing ôround the dogwood tree 

when summer sings its song. 
 

Parent  

Volunteers?? 

At Parents’ Night, we will have a 

sign-up for the CFIA: Children First Improve-

ment Angels. This critical group of parents 

and supporters (some are staff spouses/ part-

ners and family members!!) help to weed 

whack, mow, weed, plant, shovel, power-

wash, clean, shine,  fix, build, adjust, etc.  See 

a job that needs to be done (like repainting our 

parking lot lines?) - PLEASE drop Donna a 

note. This is a BIG property to take care of 

and the more we do ourselves, the less we 

have to pay others to do, keeping tuition in-

creases to a minimum and keep-

ing the money where it belongs: 

providing excellent care and edu-

cation to our children!! 



THANK YOU  

FOR YOUR PATIENCE!! 

Miss Donna’s “FOB CREATOR” is bro-

ken—but we DO have your requests for fobs 

and will soon have the technician in to fix 

our  equipment.  

In the meantime, thank you for your patience 

as we ring you in.  

 

PICTURE DAY! 
 

WHEN:   9 AM—TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 20TH   

WHERE:  CHILDREN FIRST GYM/AUDITORIUM 

WHO:   ANY CHILD WHO WANTS TO BE IN OUR GROUP 

  PHOTO, CLASS PHOTO, AND/OR HAVE AN INDIV-

  IDUAL PORTRAIT SITTING.  If your child does not 

  attend on a Tuesday, a family member may bring your 

  child in for portraits.  Please sign up for this option so 

  that we know how to support the photographer and the 

  families as well as the classrooms. 

We have been successfully working with McClement Photography for 

over 20 years (having worked with them even before CF was born!).   Jim 

and Betty take their time with each child and work with staff to capture 

the best picture possible.  Please also remember that we need to accom-

plish a group photo, 2 class photos, and up to 48 individual sittings be-

tween 9 and 11 AM.  It’s a busy day! 

Soon, you will be receiving a handout from McClement’s as well as a 

photo envelope.  Please complete the outside of the envelope and include 

payment in full inside the envelope and turn in no later than the morning 

of Picture Day.  Then, let the photographers and the teachers work their 

magic.  

 Staff are working to address the many issues (finishes, 

equipment, logistics, etc.) that need to be addressed to en-

sure that we are ready to support this next phase of growth. 

So, what next? 

 We need to contract with a General Contractor after deter-

mining our “final” budget for construction (we still have a 

few hoops to jump through to meet this goal).  EXPECTED 

BY OCT 1.  

 We need to permit and complete the demolition and removal 

of the house next door as well as preparing the site and lay-

ing the foundation. EXPECTED THIS FALL. 

 We need to construct the West Wing and perform some 

renovations to the existing building. EXPECTED TO BE-

GIN LATE FALL AND END BY NEXT SEPTEMBER. 

 We need to create and complete plans to address budget 

shortfalls. ON-GOING 

 DONATIONS, FUNDRAISING, SPONSORS? 

 We need to address logistics for impact of the project on 

current and future operations. ON-GOING 

 

HAVE QUESTIONS? Donna will be available before and 

after PARENT’S NIGHT, Tuesday, September 20th 

(Parent’s Night runs 6:30-7:30 PM).  

Donna will be available from 6-6:30 

and again from 7:30-8:00 to answer 

any questions and show off our pro-

ject thus far! 

Poor Miss Donna 

cringes when she 

hears this! We have 

been working VERY 

hard on this project, 

and it started many 

years ago!  What folks are really asking is “When will we see 

some progress?”  YES—the boring but critical pieces are hap-

pening now, and it may not look like much, but we are in great 

shape!  The GOAL of the project is to have the “West Wing” 

constructed and ready for occupancy and the renovations to 

small parts of the “East Wing” (what currently exists) and the 

“Admin Wing” completed so that we can launch a full opening 

by September, 2017.  So what has been done so far: 

 We have hired Kuhn Riddle Architects (Amherst, MA), 

who  have completed Design Development Sets and are 

now over 50% done Construction Documents. 

 We have worked with the civil engineers and landscape 

architects from Berkshire Design Group (Northampton, 

MA) on the site plans (including filing with the Planning 

Board and Conservation Commission). 

 We have secured financing for the bulk of the project 

through a long-term, low-interest loan from the USDA—

Rural Development Program. We have also received Board 

Approval for a portion of our required contribution. 

 We have selected 

Mowry & Schmidt 

(Greenfield, MA) for 

pre-construction ser-

vices.  

ñWhen Will the Project Get Started?ò  

Have you returned your ASQõs? 

Have you returned your Quilt Square? 

Have you set up your TS-Gold 

account? 



Parentsô Night  
September 20th, from 6:30 to 7:30 PM.  

     Parents’ Night is a great opportunity to meet the staff and have a directed 

tour of your child’s classroom. This evening will give you an opportunity to 

hear more about the structure of your child’s day and to learn more about the 

theory behind the practices employed at our center. Parents will be introduced 

to our curriculum, which is based on the guidelines from the Massachusetts 

Department of Education. Our curriculum lays the foundation for future learn-

ing in each academic area and, ultimately, in the competencies tested by the 

MCAS.  We plan to cover a variety of topics between 6:30 and 7:30 PM. Staff 

will be available briefly both before and afterwards to talk further as desired 

(although this is not a time for a “conference”).  We ask that children not 

attend this event so that parents and teachers can focus their complete 

attention on the agenda.    

      Parent Conferences: Students have been divided into groups based on 

start dates: Group 1 has conferences in September (sign ups may be available 

at Parents’ Night), Group 2 in October, Group 3 in November, Group 4 in De-

cember, and Group 5 in January. At conferences, parents have an opportunity 

to ask questions, raise concerns, and/or share suggestions. They will also see 

samples of their child’s work and hear observations staff have made of their 

child. Attending Parent’s Night provides a solid foundation to understand the 

topics discussed during your child’s conference. 

WE HOPE TO SEE YOU THERE! 

40 Pleasant St. 

Granby, MA  

01033 

CHI LD REN F I RST  ENT ERPRISES,  

I NC.  

much that we outgrew our space and needed to expand! We 

moved out of our Granby location in late January, 2009 and set 

up a temporary location in South Hadley.  There we were able to 

open two preschool classrooms, and, by the time our new build-

ing was built, we moved home with them both full.  We added 

over 5000 square feet of space, including two new preschool 

classrooms (The Birch Room and The Maple Room), a 

“demonstration kitchen,” a lobby,  a room for older elementary 

students (The Willow Room), and a small gymnasium/

auditorium (The Evergreen Room).  We converted the original 

building into a conference room/library, and administrative of-

fices. We also added a fabulous outdoor classroom and natural 

playground that included a “sunken sandbox,” an embankment 

slide, a pirate’s ship, a spray park, a Mud Kitchen, and even a 

winter sledding hill!!      

     In addition to offering full and half-day programs to pre-

schoolers (starting at 2 years 9 months), we offer care for school-

age children when they are not in school—Before & After Care 

as well as curriculum, snow days, vacation days and summer 

program.  Our Before School and K-3 After School programs 

function for the academic year out of the West St. School cafete-

ria which we rent from the Granby Schools.  Our After School 

Care for our older students (4th grade and up) is right here in the 

Willow Room. We serve over 120 children per year!!! 

     So, that’s part of who we are….we are also individuals with 

families and histories and interests. But 

you’ll discover those in the monthly 

biographies right here in the “WHO 

ARE WE?” section of your monthly 

newsletter!    

     Each month throughout the year we will highlight several 

staff members in this part of the newsletter.  Before we do, how-

ever, we would like to share a brief history of our organization. 

     Seventeen years ago, in the spring of 1999, Miss Donna 

worked for a privately owned child care company which was 

being subsumed in a share-holders’ dispute. The company had 

child care programs in Granby and two other local communities. 

The loss of that company meant the loss of care for over a hun-

dred families and the loss of many jobs.  Staff spent countless 

hours working to solve this problem. The Granby group of staff 

created “Children First Enterprises,” named because we wanted 

our company to “put children first.”  Bev Pead  (Miss Christie’s 

mother) and Donna Denette were two of the original founders.  

That summer we worked with our first volunteer Board of Direc-

tors to have a seamless transition from the company that was 

closing to the newly-formed non-profit. WE NEVER CLOSED 

FOR EVEN ONE DAY!  Parents were fantastic—donating toys, 

books, and equipment!  Everything from the previous company 

was hauled away and auctioned off  (of course, we bought back 

as many of our things as we could!).  It was exhausting and re-

warding and laid the foundation for who we are today! 

     That was SEVENTEEN years ago (Happy 17th Anniversary 

Children First!!).  We went through several organizational 

changes during the first two years, but finally settled on having 

an Executive Director to oversee the administration of the com-

pany in the spring of 2001.  

Since then we have grown and 

improved both our pre-school 

program and school age pro-

grams.  Enrollment grew so 

 WHO ARE WE?  
  A Brief History of Children First Enterprises  

Phone: 413-467-2345 

Fax: 413-467-1451 

www.childrenfirstofgranby.org  

We Put Children First 

Tuition/Contract/Payment Questions? 

Heather Cruz 

billing@childrenfirstofgranby.org 


